




Minutes from previous meeting: Reviewed and Accepted as submitted.

Updates:
Donna – the MCOC funded KBH 5 unit project in Waterville has experienced some delays due to the weather and flooding. This has pushed their opening back about two weeks.
Business:
Joint HMIS Governance: This document outlines the roles and responsibilities of the Maine CoC, the Portland CoC, and MaineHousing, as HMIS Lead Agency, in regard to the use of and participation in Maine HMIS. The latest draft includes a Recusal statement that must also become a part of the Continuum level Governance document of each CoC, as required by HUD. This document has been posted on the www.MaineHomelessPlanning.org website, and a link was sent out to the full MCOC email list prior to this meeting so everyone could review it.

Continuum Governance: A Draft of the MCOC Governance, including the above referenced Recusal statement, and other changes as discussed at previous meetings, was also posted to the website and a link sent out to the full MCOC email list prior to this meeting. 

After review and discussion Betty P.made a MOTION that BOTH documents be accepted and approved, Seconded by Heather L. The motion PASSED without opposition. Cindy had copies of the Joint HMIS Governance on hand so they could be signed by an MCOC chair and relevant information included in this years NOFA Application (more points!).

The MCOC Fair Housing Policy, drafted by Vickey R., was also posted on the website for review. A MOTION was made by Craig, Seconded by Chet, to accept and approve this document. PASSED without opposition.  
The NOFA Application: Steering would like to acknowledge that all applicant agencies worked very hard to provide the required information and that all committees worked very hard to review and analyze the information so it could be used in the Scoring and Ranking Process. 

Steering and Project Committees met jointly to draft the proposed Project Ranking Chart that 
was also posted on the website for review. 

Donna outlined the process, including HUD and MCOC Priorities and other factors considered.

Chet walked us through the funding breakdown. The initial MCOC ARD (Annual Renewal Demand – the amount it would take to fund all renewal projects) was $7,670,722 but HUD is estimating a 5% reduction in that amount, bringing available funds down to $7,287,186. 
CHCS has opted not to renew their TEP renewal. 

CSI Woodbridge and Sunrise Opportunities Millbridge Harbor Apts both scored significantly lower than other projects, but even with all three of these eliminated there is still $276,438 to cut. The committee decided to prioritize projects that served DV, Youth and Veteran populations, and de-prioritize Service Only and Services within TH. 
Projects were place in Tier1 and Tier2 according to these priorities, and then ranked within their tiers according to score. Originally, BOLM Westman was below the line in Tier2, but there was enough Tier1 funding available to cover it, so it was bumped up in order to maximize the amount of funding coming to MCOC. This adjustment left just $887 “on the table”. 

Craig asked why Tedford Projects in T2, which scored higher than the BOLM project, did not get bumped up. The “bump” was to maximize funding. One Tedford project was more than the remaining available funds, and HUD does not allow partially funding a project in this way. The other Tedford project was requesting significantly less funding, and therefore would have left more money on the table, unclaimed. 
Chet added that part of the committee’s discussion, and HUD’s expectation, is that CoC’s will work with any projects that lose funding in this process to assist them in finding and accessing other resources. MCOC needs to develop those strategies and include that information in the NOFA this year (which will get more points, and maybe even get more T2 funding). MCOC also needs to follow through and work with those projects to help them remain viable. The NOFA questions related to this will be posted so that anyone who is interested or has suggestions can provide feedback to Steering. Steering is meeting again, with Anne Gass, on the 21st at 9:00 to go over Sections 3&4 of the application.

MCOC also needs to develop a strategy to address those TH and SS grants that are still in T1 – to either work with those agencies to redesign their programs, or begin seeking other sources of funding if they are likely to be placed in T2 in the next round. This CoC level app is for two year, but projects, and project scoring and ranking, will need to be done again next year. If the new proposed THUD budget is approved, it is possible that some, maybe even all, of out T2 projects will be funded, but we still need to be prepared.

MCOC needs to notify projects by TOMORROW of the results of the scoring and ranking process, so this needs to be finalized today. A motion was made by Francine, seconded by Vickey, to accept the Ranking as submitted. Discussion followed. 

-Craig stated that he understands what the committee was charged with and what they were trying to do, but his agency HAS explored other funding sources and there is just not enough out there to make up for these losses. He will abstain from the vote. 
-Wes said that last year we did get funding for our T2 projects, and that the better our score as a CoC, the more likely it is we might get some T2 funding again. T2 projects are “at risk” but they are not dead at this point. Wes also said he would abstain because he was on the project committee. Several other members of committee also said they would abstain.

-Betty said she would be voting “Yes” – not for a against any projects , but “yes” for the process. She believes the people who developed this process were fair and were doing their best to follow HUD guidance and doing what was in the best interest of the group as a whole. 
-Wes added that those who were here last year will remember that it was an incredibly difficult and painful process. This year, while certainly not easy, there is a more positive and optimistic feeling to it because we are including how we can help these T2 projects if they do lose funds.

The vote was 10 in favor, 8 abstentions, no one opposed. Passed.
Heather L. will draft a letter and send it to the committee for review – they will send it to Paula to distribute to all Renewal Project Applicants to inform them of the results, and it will be posted on the MHP website, prior to 5PM tomorrow. 

Craig asked if projects could see their scoring sheets. Yes – the committee still has that information and can send it to him – and to any other project that requests their own results.

Other NOFA needs: 

Leveraging: If we, as a COC, can leverage our total funding requested at 150% we get 5 points. This is a lot in a very competitive process. We would need about $10M to do this. DHHS includes PATH and BRAP as part of their Leverage, which comes to a substantial amount, but Chet is not sure if it will meet 150%. We need an MOU or Letter of Commitment, following HUD guidelines, filed with the Collaborative Applicant (MaineHousing) to document it. MATCH requires a letter be submitted with the project application. Leverage typically does not, but it does for this purpose. Match also has to go to the same activities that the grant funds are being used for. Leverage does not – it can go towards other things. HUD has guidance on all this on their website – Paula will post it on MHP as well. All projects are asked to re-examine there Match and Leverage and submit any new or additional information as attachments in esnaps – and let Paula know so she can send your application to be amended – you will have one week to re-submit. 
Certification of Consistency with the Consolidated Plan: There are 6 jurisdictions in Maine, and we have projects in each of them. Paula has taken care of all of this.
Compliance with Executive Order (#?) – this is up to each project to do – it is a simple on-line form to be filled out. If you have not done it yet, please do so.
Section 3A1.1 asks which PSH projects will prioritize serving CH. We know S+C has a new policy on this – if any other PSH projects have similar policies, let Paula know.

Steering and Project Committees: all covered above.
Data Committee: 
-Training in February regarding new Income portion of the APR.
-Bowman is coming to Maine in February. Program Executive Directors and HMIS staff will be invited to discuss HMIS.

-CH information is needed on ART reports to show how many CH are being housed – not just how many beds have been designated for CH.

Resource Committee: Sent their year end summary to the Steering Committee so the info could be used in the application. Steering acknowledged that the committee has done a huge amount of work and should be commended. The Summary will be posted on the MHP site.

Policy Committee: (Vickey Rand reporting)
-The THUD budget proposal was discussed earlier – hopefully it will be approved and there will be enough to fund all renewals.

-Non-Profit agencies are going to be allowed to administer Rental Assistance Programs (this was prohibited under the original McKinney guidelines).

-Public hearings on Maine LD1578 – to expand MaineCare – were held in Augusta. Vickey testified on behalf of SHC.

-Cullen is, at this moment, testifying at another public hearing against proposed changes to GA.

-LD1717, regarding Shelter funding, has been drafted and is seeking co-sponsors.
Next meeting: SPECIAL EXTRA MEETING
January 23, 2014 from 1:00 to 3:00

Library Conference Rooms 

( See next agenda for available locations)
Maine 


Continuum of Care








Augusta:  Donna Kelley (KBH), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Chet Barnes (SAMHS/ DHHS), Arwen Agee (VA), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Larry Duquette (Veteran’s Inc.), Heather Lea (Bread of Life Ministries), Betty Palmer (Mid Maine Homeless Shelter), Wes Phinney (Statewide Homeless Council), Melody Fitch (Fa,ily Violence Project), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing),  Vickey Rand (CHOM), Ginny Coleman (Shalom House), Dean Lachance (Bread of Life Ministries), David Beseda (York County Shelter Programs.


Bangor: Rowena Griffin (Bangor Area Homeless Shelter), Tiffany Albert (Shaw House), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC Hope House), Kristi Pitiarski (CHCS), Sister Lucille MacDonald (Emmaus Shelter)


By phone: Heather Rhoda (Frannie Peabody), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Shana Pike (MAPS/Stepping Stones), Francine Stark (Hope and Justice Project), Sandra Kimball (VOA)








Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  Jan. 16, 2013


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Maine Library Teleconferencing 





Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
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